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It’s that time again….. The British Aircraft Fly-in was well attended and the Sunday saw a good collection of vintage and classic British aircraft. The icing on the cake was the Sea King dropping in for a couple of hours. They kindly let anyone climb all over it and many got to look inside both the cockpit and the cabin. We also gave them lunch as I fear this is the last time we will see this iconic queen of the skies parked on our apron. They have given many years of great service and saved many thousands of lives including mine. The Spring Bank Holiday saw us hosting the first of two caravan rallies and numerous visiting aircraft. If any members or readers wish to supply news items or aircraft/equipment for sale or wanted, please get in touch. We have been plagued by strong gusty winds this last month which means numbers are down and both students and owners a little frustrated but, hey ho summer is on its way and it is slowly warming up. I see it’s an ‘El Nino’ year which in the UK normally means warmer summers but much colder winters……

Aero Club News; The base has been prepared for the new hangar and we shall soon be getting the shuttering in and the concrete down so we can get the hangar up. We are sorting out the 22 numbers and arrows as the concrete had started to decay. We hope over the summer to get all the numbers done. I’m also trying to get permission to add a taxiway down the south side of 04/22. I can’t promise anything but am pushing hard for it. We will not be advertising hangar space until we have had a shuffle round(after the new one’s up) and see what space is available, then members will have first refusal. We have found a new supplier for Avgas in drums and hope to have the red bowser up and running in a couple of weeks. The team running Lt.Ellingham have published a map of no fly areas around the site and you must check first before flying in. If you are thinking of bringing a caravan over for a weekend, please ring Smiffy in good time as many weekends are getting full…. Both the model club and the PPG group are keeping busy, most of the PPG’s now carry radio which is a great help and the model club have a spotter out if we are using the short runway and are aware that we take priority. If we are using the short, we ask you to please do a full circuit so they have time to get down. 
Flight Safety; This month sees both a practise then the Flypast for the Trooping of the Colour parade, it does come over Norfolk so please check the Notams. If you are considering using a Drone or quadrocopter for commercial purposes, you must now attend a course and pass a restricted CPL….taking photos/film for financial gain falls into this category. Prosecutions are now in progress for those flying these things close to restricted areas…you have been warned. Sculthorpe Airfield near Fakenham is also getting increasingly busy as more military exercises take place in the Battle Area(STANTA). It is particularly popular with the Lakenheath Ospreys.  
Silly Quiz;  Sorry, will try next month….. 
Airfield News; Not heard much news about local airfields. Another Airport is trying to reopen…Plymouth closed fairly recently and there is a petition going round to save/reopen it. The powers that be are in discussions with various interested parties and it hoped that it may win its case even if only for GA and Charters to start with. Blackpool has proved it can be done. We wish them well. Others are looking to sell some land for housing thus raising much needed funds. I’m not sure this is a good move, can see it working for Industrial use but fear housing will only generate noise complaints…… Most airfields are reporting an upturn in both private use and training. The Flying School at Sywell has recently come out of mothballs as interest is up, this is threefold… Joe Public wanting to learn, The Cirrus Dealership is seeking both basic training and conversion training and now by law, following a spate of accidents, the EU has decided that all Airline Pilots must do a minimum of 90 minutes of ‘hands on’ flying in a simple aircraft.(Most new generation Airline Pilots have never flown a single engine basic aircraft!!!!) covering unusual attitudes, stalling and spinning…. 
From the Flying Press; Most of the articles consist of show reports and up and coming shows in the next few weeks. The Airshow season is in full swing now and several new acts and aircraft on the circuit. The Met Office has announced they are releasing an APP for mobiles giving both TAF’s and Actuals for most airfields and have two versions on the APP for both Aircraft and Balloons. The latter should be useful for both PPG’s and Microlights….More on this later… There is also a very good review for the leading APP’s for iPads for navigation i.e. Sky Demon etc in the latest(June)issue of . I also see two more manufacturers are working on 4 seat versions of their types and one is building a 2 seat mini jet….the mind boggles. Some of you will have seen on Facebook the annual Alaskan bush flying competition where aircraft take off and land in under 50 yards with some landings under 35yards…. A dealer hopes to offer these remarkable aircraft in the UK. subject to getting CAA approval, they should be available in the New Year,watch this space   
Stop Press…. I gather the site at Little Ellingham is CLOSED until further notice….Following a complaint and a building going up with the usual associated facilities, The Landowner has decided to apply for Planning Permission. I believe it has operated for some years under the ’28 Day Rule’. We wish them well and hope their application succeeds. I gather Felthorpe has another new resident as Pete Burch has moved his Europa Monowheel there….should be interesting as it only has an 80hp Rotax… He looked at us but preferred a steel hangar. The Microlight site near Penrith, Glassonbry, has been re-advertised after a makeover and a useful stopping point if in the northwest. Sturgate has recently changed hands and is now run by a “flying family” and it too will be ‘re-booted’. Great Yarmouth(N.Denes) has closed for good….more on this next month 
Fly-ins for June and July:
06-07 JUNE LADIES FLY-IN

20-21 JUNE VANS RV FLY-IN

04-05 JULY INDEPENDENCE (US AIRCRAFT) FLY-IN

18      JULY(IF WET 19th) AIRFIELD OPEN DAY

25-26 JULY TAIL DRAGGER TIME 
And Finally, I gather Aero Expo was well attended despite the weather with some 900 aircraft flying in on the Saturday. Several members went and this year, they had a large number of second hand aircraft for sale including a Waco, Stearman and many other types from microlights to light twins. I’m told the highlight of the displays was a glider doing twilight aerobatics with smoke and pyro’s…..
As we wave goodbye to May, it’s worth noting that it was one of the coldest in many years and also the driest with only 60% of average rainfall. The ground remains cool so the crops are slow to get away but more warmer, settled weather is really on the way. The day’s are nearly at their longest too and today, 1st June is classed as the first day of summer by the Met Office and out of interest, the sunrise today was 0440 and sunset was 2105
Have some great flying and stay safe
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